
Miller Grove School Board 

Regular Meeting 

April 16, 2012 

 

The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members 

present: 

Eric Mabe     Lewis Russell    

 Brian Lennon     Jason Back    

 Doug Hall      

 

Members Absent:  Jim Potts and Blake Smith 

 

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow, and 

Wanda Parrish. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  

 

Public Forum:  Wanda Parrish and the elementary student council presented the Board 

with some ideas for locating the historical marker.  They provided three possible 

locations.  The Board said they liked position number three best.  The Board thanked the 

council for their presentation and the work involved.   

 

Approve previous meeting minutes:   

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes 

of the March 19, 2012 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  

 

Payment of the bills: 

A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Fire Department car show: 

Charles Bennett, assistant chief, asked the Board for the use of the parking lot and the 

concession stand and kitchen area for the annual car show to be held May 12, 2012.  A 

motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to allow the fire 

department to use the school again this year.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

TASB Updates: 

A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Doug Hall to accept TASB update 

92 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept TASB 

update 93 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.   

 

At 6:18 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the hiring of Tyler White 

as math teacher/coach, the rental of the school house, and the leaving of Katie Pleasant.    

 

 



At 7:26 p.m. the Board returned to open session. 

No action was taken on the math position as there was no viable candidate at this time. 

Action on rental of the school house was tabled until the whole Board was present for 

discussion. 

 

Administrative Reports: 

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board of two up-coming Board trainings 

The first at Region 8 on April 24, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. 

The second at A&M Commerce on May 15, 2012 all day. 

     

 

Principal’s Reports: 

Mrs. Bailey reported that elementary enrollment was 132. 

Mrs. Irby reported that secondary enrollment was 119. 

Athletic Director Report: None 

 

At 7:45 p.m. a motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  

The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

_______________________  _________________________ 

President    Secretary 


